


Dear Brothers, please receive this combative greeting on the part of all the brothers and sisters and our 

families that are part of Section 201 of the Miners’ Union. We understand the problem that you are 
going through at this time with the company ASARCO, affiliate of Grupo Mexico, of trying to get rid of 

some of your contractual benefits and implementing means that go against the workers, just as they try 

to do to us. But, fortunately, with the direction of our President and Secretary General Napoleón Gómez 

Urrutia and his National Executive Committee we have been able to resist this kind of attack, and for 

more than six years we have had a legal strike and we have finished ahead—and this is the reason why 

we urge you to not give up in your fair struggle for better benefits for the workers and your families. 

Only the unity of the workers, as much on the local level as national and international levels, will we be 

able to achieve victory. 

 

We are convinced that belonging to this glorious, combative, and democratic national union of miners, 

directed by our Brother Napoleón Gómez Urrutia, is a proud thing for us and elevates us in all senses, 

and our struggle, just as yours, identifies us as great social fighters and brothers and sisters in class. To 

finish, brothers and sisters, we will never cease and we will continue forward shoulder to shoulder until 

we triumph. 

 

Attentively 

 

Juan Nuñez Velazquez 

Local Secretary General 

 

Martin Velazquez Ochoa 

President of the Strike Committee 

 

Jesus Rodriguez Morales 

Special Delegate of Section 201 

 


